Barford St John & St Michael Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday 5th December 2018 at 7.30pm in Barford Village Hall


The meeting commenced at 7.30pm

Present: Cllrs Turner, Hobbs, Best, Eden, Charman, District Cllr Williams and Mr Best, (Parish Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer). No members of the public attended the meeting.
Apologies for absence: Cllr Cox, County Cllr Fatemian 
	18/119
	Declarations of Interest: None

	18/120
	Minutes of the last meeting: It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 7th November 2018 were a true and accurate record (unanimous).


	18/121
	Matters arising from the minutes: None


	18/122
18/122/1
18/122/2


	Clerk’s Report:
Allotment Water – Castle Water has not responded to the clerk’s last letter of 22nd November so the case has been escalated to the Consumer Council for Water.
Road Safety on Barford Road/ South Newington Road – The report from Mr Mike Wasley from OCC Highways has not yet been received following the meeting to discuss road safety improvements.



	18/123

	Correspondence: 
A letter was received from Bernard Lane thanking the PC for the donation to the Royal British Legion


	18/124
	Public Participation: None


	18/125

	County Councillor’s Report: None


	18/126
18/126/1

18/126/2

18/126/3

18/126/4


	District Councillors Report:
Joint Working - The unravelling of CDC’s ‘Joint Working’ relationship with South Northants District Council continues apace with staff being offered the opportunity of staying at CDC or migrating to SNDC. The reorganisation is on schedule for CDC to be self-sufficient by next summer and fully independent by March 2020. Whilst this is happening the new arrangement with OCC is gearing up with closer working relationships on back office and operational activities.
Thames Valley Police - In a recent briefing with Chief Inspector Emma Garside of TVP, she confirmed that dwelling/household burglaries are down, however there is a worrying escalation in what’s known as ‘County Lines’ crime. This is where young people are recruited in the cities surrounding our district and then travel by train to Banbury, Bicester and now Kidlington to deal and supply drugs. There is also a new wave of crime known as ‘Cuckooing’ which is where criminals befriend vulnerable and/or older residents living alone, gain their trust and then proceed to use their house as a base for crime. This could be drug dealing, storing proceeds of crime or using the address to receive proceeds of crime. It is not happening in rural areas just yet but we should be aware and be vigilant of suspicious activity.
Castle Quay - The development of Castle Quay and Castle Quay 2 continues with the re designing of the pedestrian access and entrances to CQ1, it is envisaged that the units facing the canal will be offered to Food and Beverage outlets whilst the internal units will be retail. This will allow later access to CQ1’s restaurants and bars accessible from the canal side, while the retail outlets will close at normal business hours. CQ2 is scheduled for completion in Q1 of 2021 and contain additional two storey parking, a new 117 room Premier Inn, a 10-screen cinema as well as several bars and restaurants, again facing the canal and making the area more of a destination for tourists and visitors to the town.
Environment - Something for the gardeners amongst you, due to the extraordinarily dry weather this summer, CDC have collected 928 tons LESS green waste to date than in the previous year.


	18/127
18/127/1
18/127/2

18/127/3

	Parish Matters:
2019-20 Budget – The draft budget was reviewed line by line. Some minor amendments were agreed. The final budget and Precept will be presented and agreed at the next meeting.
Repairs to play equipment at Village Hall – The Playsafety ROSPA report recommended some repairs. It was agreed that the clerk will obtain quotes for a new gate and the other remedial work.
Reinforcement of The Green - This work will be carried out in March 2019.


	18/128
18/128/1
18/128/2
18/128/3

18/128/4
	Planning:
18/01669/F – Coombe Hill – Withdrawn.
18/01902/F – Maple Cottage – returned to CDC without objection.

18/00284/TCA – Turnstile House – Granted.

18/00341TCA – Staddlestones – Returned to CDC without objection.



	18/129

	Reports from Meetings: None


	18/130
18/130/1
	Finance:
Payments - The Clerk sought approval to pay cheques totalling £738.02. This was proposed by Cllr Eden and seconded by Cllr Charman.


	18/131
18/131/1
18/131/2
	Any Other Business:
Works on land to the north of Summer Ley – Several house owners along Summer Ley contacted the Parish Council about a new entrance to a field and the digging of a ditch. They were concerned that this may be a precursor to a planning application. The PC has no knowledge of a planning application for this land.
Footbridge along footpath 121/1 running east from Horn Hill – A broken bridge has been reported that goes over a ditch near the Sewage Works. The clerk will report this to OCC and contact CDC to check if they will repair or replace it (CDC has recently replaced bridges along footpath 121/9 running SW from Mead Farm). 



The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 2nd January at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 08:39 pm
Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date………………………………


